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ST NORBERT’S IS A RIGHTS RESPECTING SCHOOL 
 
          8th November 2022 
 
Dear Parents/Carers, 
 
Remembrance Services 
Remembrance Services will take place on Sunday 13th November: 10.45am at Ealand Cenotaph; 12 
noon at Crowle Cenotaph. I will represent our school, together with two of our pupils. You are all, of 
course, invited to attend. 
 
Drama Club:  Classes 4 and 5 
If your child has a speaking part in the KS2 Christmas Performance, ‘Ebenezer,’ would you please 
encourage them to attend Drama Club each Monday (we have 4 Mondays before our performance) 
from 3pm until 4pm.  If they do not currently attend, would you please email: 
admin@stnorbertscrowle.co.uk  to confirm that they will be able to stay from next Monday, 14th 
November. Thank you. 
 
If your child is booked onto one of the Activity Clubs but is unable to attend, would you please let 
the office know. We need to account for all children staying for the clubs. Thank you. 
 
Scarlet Fever 
Several new cases of Scarlet Fever have been confirmed. Please see my previous letter with 
information from Public Health England. 
 
Reminder – Class 3 Collective Worship 
Collective Worship, led by Class 3, will take place on Friday 18th November. Doors will open at 
2.20pm with the worship from 2.30pm. There will be no admittance after 2.30pm. Thank you. 
 
Rotary Young Writers Competition 2022/23 
The local Rotary Club has launched this year’s National Young Writers Competition, which is for 
young people aged 7 -17. This year’s theme is ‘Peace’. Please see the attachment for full details and 
terms and conditions.  All entries should be sent direct to Linda McDonald. Please do not send any 
entries into school. Thank you. 
 
Visit to the Pantomime and Christmas Lunch – Cinderella 
Children from the Reception Class (Class 2) and above will be visiting the Pantomime at the Baths 
Hall on Tuesday 13th December. The children will travel by coach, leaving school at approximately 
9am and return in time for their Christmas Lunch.  
 

Principal  
Mrs P M A Tonge  
Tel: 01724 710249  
Fax: 01724 711436  
e-mail: admin@stnorbertscrowle.co.uk 

Fieldside,  
Crowle,  
Scunthorpe,  
DN17 4HL. 

 

mailto:admin@stnorbertscrowle.co.uk
mailto:admin@stnorbertscrowle.co.uk


 
 
The cost of this visit will be £12.70 per child. Would you please email your consent to this visit and 
make your payment through Parentpay as soon as possible. If you are unable to afford this visit 
through financial difficulties, please speak to me in confidence. 
 
Unfortunately, I am unable to offer any refund for children who are unable to attend due to sickness 
or other absence, as tickets and transport are booked and paid for in advance.  
 
School uniform will be required for this visit. The children will be provided with either a vanilla ice-
cream or ice lollipop by the PTA. Please see below for details of the ingredients  
 
The following wording can be copied and pasted onto your email: 
 

I give permission for my child __________________________________ to take part in the 
visit to the Pantomime on Tuesday 13th December. I have made by payment through 
Parentpay. 
 
My child would like a: (please confirm your child’s choice) vanilla ice cream/lollipop.  I 
confirm I have checked the allergy/ingredient details given below. 
 
Beechdean Ice-cream Allergen information  

Product Associated Allergen  

Beechdean Coco Vanilla 140ml (vegan)  None 

Beechdean Double Chocolate 130ml  Milk, Soya 

Beechdean Strawberry 130ml Milk, Buttermilk 

Beechdean Luxury Vanilla 130ml  Milk 

 

Orange Refresher Lolly 

Ingredients, Water, sugar, Orange Juice from Concentrate 6%, Dextrose, Colours E160a E160b, 

Acidity Regulator Citric Acid, Flavouring, Stabiliser Guar GumMay contain nuts (and products 

thereof) 

Christmas Lunch 
If your child usually has a packed lunch and would like to have Christmas Lunch on Tuesday 13th 
December, please expect the order form which will be emailed to you around the 21st November. 
The lunch options for this day will be: Christmas Lunch (turkey and trimmings) or Vegetarian 
Christmas Lunch (Quorn roast and trimmings). The cost of the lunch for children in the Nursery, 
Classes 4 and 5 will be £2.40. Payment for children in the Reception or Class 3 is not required. If your 
child would like a Christmas Lunch but you are unable to afford this, please see me in confidence. 
Payment should be made through Parentpay. 
If your child usually has a packed lunch, please complete the meal order form options as follows: 
 
Monday: Child not in School 
Tuesday: Choose either Christmas Lunch or Vegetarian Lunch as required 
Wednesday: Child not in School 
Thursday: Child not in School 
Friday:  Child not in School 
Children who usually have a school lunch should complete the order forms with their usual choices. 



 
 
 
If your child is not in Nursery on a Tuesday and would like to have Christmas lunch, would you please 
email to confirm that they will be attending. Your child should arrive at 12 noon and should be 
collected at 3pm. Please also complete the meal order form and pay for the additional lunch through 
Parentpay, as above. 
 
Christmas Performances 
A letter regarding the arrangements for this year’s Christmas performances will be available soon. 
However, in the meantime, if you are able to help with sewing costumes, your help would be very 
much appreciated. Items can be sent to sew in your own time; you would not need to attend during 
school hours. Please let the office know if you are able to help. Thank you. 
 
Yours sincerely, 
 

 
 
P M A Tonge 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


